July 26, 2006
Carleton College

Retreat Agenda: Broadening Access to Science 
10:00 am - 2:00 pm

Alumni Guest House Meeting Room

Buffet lunch served at noon
Facilitators: Trish Ferrett & John Ramsay

Retreat Goals
1. Build collective understanding & consensus on the "galaxy of issues" related to broadening access to science. Use this to revise/create programs.

2. Talk about how to listen to and learn from students. Do a conceptual design of student interviews that gather information on why students of color (and others) do not feel welcome in the sciences. Building upon an effective model we have in hand for our Science Scholars Workshop.
Agenda
10:00 am
Welcome and & Introduction
Brief history of the Transitions Group and its projects (Trish)
Retreat goals (John)
10:15
Open Discussion: Anne-Barrie Hunter's report on our Science Scholars workshop (Trish)
· Digest the gains students are making in this new program.

· Use this kind of interview/report as a model for how to learn more from students about our issues and programs.

11:15

Activities to build understanding and consensus (John)

· What "broadening access to science" activity(ies) strike you as most important and do-able for the Transitions Group to undertake as a next step(s)?

· Which of the 14 problems noted in the Mark Schneider document seem to be the most serious obstacles to the "broadening access to science" activity(ies) you described?

Discussion to locate points of disagreement and consensus.

Goal: Gauge degree of consensus about a common vision for next steps and the challenges (including the need for more information) we face in getting there.  

12:00 pm
Buffet lunch.  Enjoy food and conversation with colleagues.
12:40

Finish 11:15 discussion (as needed)
1:00
Design of student interviews to gather information on why students of color may not feel welcome in the sciences (Trish & John)
· Who do we need to interview and why?

· What questions should we ask the students? What do we really need and want to know?

1:50

Next steps (Trish)
2:00

Adjourn

Retreat Documents
1. Anne-Barrie Hunter's report on findings from the group interview Liz Ciner did with all ten of the December 2005 Science Scholars.

2. Notes from the May 11, 2006 afternoon discussion with Mark Schneider (Grinnell College, Physics Department) on our problems, priorities, and beginning plans for new action related to broadening access to science.

3. Mark Schneider's advisory letter to us, including questions we might consider.

4. May 5, 2006 article from the Chronicle of Higher Education. "A Hothouse for Female Scientists.  At Carleton, working closely with professors leads women to careers in science".

5. Retreat participant list.
Thanks also to Susan Singer for her work this year on CISMI and with Trish and John in designing this retreat.
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